
 
 

 
 

 

NXT SPRING TRAINING PROGRAM 
2022 FINANCIAL & COVID POLICIES 

 
 

NXTsports (“NXT”) organizes and directs trips for boys and girls high school lacrosse 
programs to travel to the Philadelphia area in March and April of 2022 to engage in 
lacrosse training and pre-season games (“the 2022 Spring Training Program”). 
 
The following policies shall govern the 2022 Spring Training Program. 
 

1. Financial and Refund Policies 
 
High school lacrosse programs participating in the 2022 Spring Training Program shall be 
billed in two stages.   
 
The first payment consists of a deposit of $2,500 (“Reservation Fee”).  The Reservation 
Fee secures a spot for the high school program in the 2022 Spring Training Program, and 
is designed as payment for NXT’s Spring Training Program staff to organize all aspects of 
the trip, and to provide on-site concierge service during the high school program’s time 
in Philadelphia.  The Reservation Fee is non-refundable, however should the high school 
program, for any reason at all, have to cancel their trip, the Reservation Fee may be 
transferred in full to a future year. 
 
The second payment consists of a per player fee that is calculated based on the specific 
number of trainings, games, and other activities that the high school program requests 
during its 2022 Spring Training Trip (“The Player Fees”).  While calculated on a per player 
basis, the Player Fees can either be invoiced and paid by each individual player’s family, 
or invoiced and paid in a lump sum by the high school program.   The Player Fees shall 
be invoiced and paid 30 days prior to the scheduled trip.  However, in the event that the 
high school program has to cancel its Spring Training Trip for any reason at all, the 
Player Fees shall be fully refunded. 
 

2. COVID Policies 
 
In organizing Spring Training trips, NXT shall follow all Federal, State and Local 
governmental COVID safety policies applicable to scholastic, outdoor athletic 
activities.  NXT shall also work with all attending high school programs to understand 
each individual school’s COVID policies, if any, that may be applicable to the school’s 



2022 Spring Training Trip.  By way of example, if a school’s policy dictates that it’s 
athletes may only compete against schools that have a student vaccine mandate, NXT 
will ensure such a directive is followed in scheduling competitions. 
 
 If any coach or athlete were to show COVID-like symptoms during a 2022 Spring 
Training Trip, NXT staff will assist with scheduling a COVID test.  If any coach or athlete 
were to test positive, NXT will secure a hotel room for the coach or athlete to 
quarantine.  NXT shall not be responsible, however, for arranging separate 
transportation for the coach or athlete to return home. 


